## C2 Communication CW (1) – October 6, 2020 Item # 2

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Bellisario, Adelina</u>

Subject: FW: [External] Deputation COW Tuesday, October 06, 2020 1:00 p.m. Council Chamber

**Date:** October-04-20 8:49:53 PM

From: Robert A Kenedy <rkenedy@yorku.ca> Sent: Sunday, October 04, 2020 11:15 AM

**To:** Clerks@vaughan.ca

**Cc:** Mackenzie Ridge Rate Payers Association <mackenzieridgerpa@gmail.com>; Robert A Kenedy

<rkenedy@yorku.ca>

Subject: Re: [External] Deputation COW Tuesday, October 06, 2020 1:00 p.m. Council Chamber

Sonia, though I will be speaking, please included this written statement just in case there are technical issues

October 1, 2020

## Rizmi Deputation

We are happy that the city finally realized the ecological issues with the Rizmi subdivision plan and are pleased that **there are holds on various parts of phase 1**.

We are **not supportive of any part of phase 2** of this subdivision development and provided confidential evidence that phase 2 should **NOT** go forward due to the highly problematic 2019 EIS (a requirement of the MZO). As noted in the 2018 EIS, there are significant woodlands, endangered species, and other significant ANSI (an area of scientific interest) features.

- 1. With that said, we are asking that ALL conditions remain in place and are not removed until they are fully satisfied. We are asking that Councillors and senior staff do not interfere with this process.
- 2. We find it appalling that the Record of Site Condition has not been completed before this development is being voted on. There is a sign seen from Dufferin on the Rizmi property says "dump site." The piles of concrete, crushing, associated carcinogens, and other materials dumped there is an issue in terms of processing health risks are paramount for our community.
- 3. Our expectation as a community is that a proper park be constructed, and not on top of a storm management container. Also, that storm management containers must be properly studied at sites where they are appropriate and not in sensitive ecological areas, like the Oak Ridges Moraine, close to the TransCanada pipeline. This development is clearly on the Oak Ridges Moraine and should not be a site to

experiment with very steep embankments on both sides and future houses, road, and other hard surfaces leading to very significant runoff, due to what are now 5 year storms (not 100 year storms). The city has a long history of pandering to developers at taxpayers' expense. In short, there are significant wetlands in the area that will be adversely affected due to the extension of Kirby road, so making sure that storm management ponds are properly constructed and large enough to meet the drainage needs for this valley corridor and the hard surface development is essential.

4. Finally, we think the subdivision development should have 250 units of compatible lots similar to units in Maplewood Ravines ranging from at least 60 to 80 foot frontages. We also think that building this subdivision should be delayed and contingent upon completing the Kirby extension and a full Dufferin EA that includes the area between Teston north to Kirby.

--

Robert Aaron Kenedy, PhD Associate Professor Department of Sociology 238 McLaughlin College York University 4700 Keele Street Toronto, Ontario M3J 1P3 CANADA rkenedy@yorku.ca 416 736-2100 ext. 77458

From: Robert A Kenedy < rkenedy@yorku.ca>
Sent: Thursday, October 1, 2020 12:24 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca < Clerks@vaughan.ca>

**Cc:** Mackenzie Ridge Rate Payers Association <<u>mackenzieridgerpa@gmail.com</u>>; Robert A Kenedy <<u>rkenedy@yorku.ca</u>>

Subject: Re: [External] Deputation COW Tuesday, October 06, 2020 1:00 p.m. Council Chamber

Thank you, Sonia. Please see the attachment.

--

Robert Aaron Kenedy, PhD Associate Professor Department of Sociology 238 McLaughlin College York University 4700 Keele Street Toronto, Ontario M3J 1P3 CANADA rkenedy@yorku.ca

416 736-2100 ext. 77458

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca < Clerks@vaughan.ca > Sent: Thursday, October 1, 2020 10:16 AM

**To:** 'Mackenzie Ridge Rate Payers Association' < <u>mackenzieridgerpa@gmail.com</u>>

**Cc:** Robert A Kenedy < <u>rkenedy@yorku.ca</u>>; Bellisario, Adelina < <u>Adelina.Bellisario@vaughan.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: [External] Deputation COW Tuesday, October 06, 2020 1:00 p.m. Council Chamber

Hi Robert.

Thank you for contacting the Office of the City Clerk.

Please complete and return the Deputation Form attached and a meeting administrator will contact you with meeting instructions.

Thank you,

Sonia Furtado, BEd/BA (Hons.)
Council / Committee Services Coordinator
905-832-8585 ext. 8329 | sonia.furtado@vaughan.ca

City of Vaughan I Office of the City Clerk 2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 vaughan.ca



**From:** Mackenzie Ridge Rate Payers Association < mackenzieridgerpa@gmail.com >

Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2020 6:42 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

**Cc:** Mackenzie Ridge Rate Payers Association <<u>mackenzieridgerpa@gmail.com</u>>; Rob Kenedy <<u>rkenedy@vorku.ca</u>>

Subject: [External] Deputation COW Tuesday, October 06, 2020 1:00 p.m. Council Chamber

I would like to make a deputation at the COW on Tuesday, October 06, 2020 at 1:00 pm online.

## Best,

Robert A. Kenedy, PhD
President of the MacKenzie Ridge Ratepayers Association
Associate Professor
Department of Sociology
238 McLaughlin College
York University
4700 Keele Street
Toronto, Ontario M3J 1P3
CANADA
rkenedy@yorku.ca
416 736-2100 ext. 77458
FAX 416 736-5715

This e-mail, including any attachment(s), may be confidential and is intended solely for the attention and information of the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient or have received this message in error, please notify me immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the original transmission from your computer, including any attachment(s). Any unauthorized distribution, disclosure or copying of this message and attachment(s) by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited.

